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Tree Seedlings Available for Post-Fire Forest Restoration 
This last year California experienced an early and unusually severe fire season. Many thousands of forested acres have burned both on private and public lands. 

CAL FIRE has assistance programs to help forest landowners affected by fires. One of these programs is the Tree Seedling Nursery Program, which operates the Magalia Reforestation Center east of Chico. A primary function of this program is growing and selling tree seedlings for reforesting burned-over lands of small forest ownerships. Seedling prices vary by age (one or two year old), how they were grown (bareroot or in containers) and by the quantity purchased. Seedlings grown cover the majority of California’s timberland conifer species, with a few hardwoods and some non-natives grown for specific landowner objectives. All seedlings grown are from seed well adapted to the various climate zones, growing conditions and elevations found within the state. 
At present, CAL FIRE still has good inventories of some seedlings species available for reforestation after these fires, but because of this exceptionally bad fire season, demands may out pace the Magalia Reforestation Center’s supplies. Therefore, it is advisable for landowners to submit their orders in a timely fashion and to first check with the nursery staff to determine what may still be available. If planning on planting next year the nursery starts taking orders on November 1st on a first-come, first-served basis. CAL FIRE can also direct landowners to private nurseries that may have appropriate stock to meet their needs.
If seedlings are not needed for planting this season, the nursery can grow seedlings on a contract basis. Minimum contract orders are for 500 or more seedlings.  Contracting for seedlings may be a preferred approach for groups of small landowners who have sustained damages as the result of a single fire, yet individually do not have the need for this large an amount of seedlings.
The CAL FIRE Nursery Program also has a staff of foresters who can provide free reforestation advice to landowners. In addition to these foresters, CAL FIRE has forestry assistant specialists at most local Unit Offices who can also provide free reforestation advice or direct individuals to the type of professional consultant they may need to assist them. These specialists also can provide information on limited State or Federal cost-share funding that may be available.
For more information, please contact the Magalia Reforestation Center at 6640 Steiffer Road, Magalia, 95954, Phone: (530) 872-6301; or go to www.fire.ca.gov and click on “Resource Management,” then “State Nurseries” for ordering seedlings or click on “Forestry Assistance” for the program information or to find a forestry assistance specialist in your area.
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